

Lavaca County 4-H Update December 30, 2020

Check Out: https://lavaca.agrilife.org/ and https://www.facebook.com/LavacaCounty4H

County 4-H Council

The January county council meeting will be held virtually on Monday, January 11 at 6:30 p.m. A TEAMs link will be posted on the county website as we get closer to the date.

Photography Contest

The Lavaca County 4-H Photography Contest Deadline is earlier than last year. Photos will be due by Friday, February 5, 2020. You will be allowed to enter one picture per category following the state category guidelines. For county judging you must submit an 8x10 print with your name, age, and category on the back.

The state guidelines can be found at: http://texas4-h.tamu.edu/wp-content/uploads/20-21 Photography Rules-1.pdf

Also consider using the 4-H Photography Explore guide found on the Texas 4-H website for learning experiences in the photography project.

Fashion Show and Storyboard

If you are interested in participating in the County Fashion Show and/or the Storyboard competition, please call the office at 798-2221 to let us know you are interested in participating. We hope to do a workshop in late January. The contest will be held in February.



COVID Guidelines

We are currently considered a Red County, meaning that all of our programming through at least January 6th is to be virtual. There are many counties across the state with this same designation. Even if you are not having an in person meeting or workshop --4-H can still happen for you. Your projects all begin at home and family involvement is important. Christmas break is a great time to write down project goals and look for new learning experiences. At the end of the year, with recordbooks, we ask you How has your project changed and grown? Start working now, if you haven't already, to make those changes and grow your projects.

Project Help

Don't hesitate to ask Shannon DeForest or Natalie Knesek for help with your projects when you need it.

Twelve Days of Christmas

Thank you to all who were able to make the Twelve Days of Christmas projects happen. At this point, twelve days did not get reported as many clubs had to cancel plans due to the COVID rules. Those clubs that have sent in reports have been featured on our facebook page. If your club has something to report, send it in and we will add it to the facebook page as we get it.



Happy New Year!

The office will be closed on Thursday, December 31st and Friday, January 1st in observance of the New Year's Holiday.

The Texas 4-H website has pages specific to the projects that have lots of helpful information and the Explore Guides are available to help you complete project activities. Check them out at https://texas4-h.tamu.edu/resources/

This update is sent via email to all actively enrolled members and leaders. It is also posted on the county website. If you know of someone who is not receiving the updates, please have them check their Spam folders and their enrollment. Thanks!